Salem College English department,

on the "Use of Advertisements in

In the paper, Dr. Todd demon-

strates the value of newspaper ad-

vertisements in gaining more complete and accurate information on

the history of a book's publication.

A review of his paper in the Lon-

don Times said it should be "re-

quired reading" for any aspiring

The Times added that "Profes-

sor Todd's examples throw new light on the bibliography of such

Bibliographical Studies.'

oibliographer.

Number 4

State Deans Meet Here On Saturday

The Deans of Women throughout the state will meet on Salem campus tomorrow, October 23, for the fall workshop of the North Carolina Association of Deans of

The program consists of speeches, a panel discussion, a business meeting, a coffee hour, a

Salemites are invited to attend Students' Center. Mrs. Martha Grafton, Dean of Mary Baldwin College, will speak on "Freedom Responsibility Among Students." At the same meeting, Dr. Dale Gramley, president of the host school, will extend greetings to all delegates at the state meet-

Following the registration which begins at 9:45 a.m., there will be coffee hour in the Friednship Rooms of Strong dormitory.

"How can Deans of Women cooperate most effectively with faculty in fostering freedom and responsibility among students?" is the topic of the panel discussion. The moderator will be Sarah Bain Ward, dean of student of Atlantic Christian College.

Officers of the North Carolina Association of Deans of Women are: president, Miss Louise Fleming, dean of students, Meredith College; vice-president, Mrs. Amy Heidbreder, Salem College; and secretary-treasurer, Miss Marcella Harrer, placement service, University of North Carolina.

Tomorrow will mark the first time the association has met at Solem College Mrs. Heidbrader Salem College. Mrs. Heidbreder very wonderful country . . . and I urges Salemites to help make the meeting a success.

(Continued on Page Six)

"We are all very much alike . and we can understand each other," concluded Gull-Mari Lundberg of Sweden in Thursday's United Nations Day chapel program. Her sentiments were echoed by Salem's other foreign students, Erlinda Aubueg of the Philippine Islands and Maria Ines Astorga of Santiago, Chile.

Mrs. Heidbreder, in her intro-duction of the girls, recalled that since 1951 sixteen students from foreign countries have studied at business meeting, a coffee hour, a Salem under the fund set up by luncheon, and a tour of Old Salem.

Salemites are invited to attend girls deserve to be "known as" Salemites are invited to attend girls deserve to be "known as the 10:30 a.m. session in the Day 'Strong' students, for they bild strong friendships . . . between their countries and ours."

Miss Lundberg, speaking first, said "the most exciting moment in my life was when . . I could see the skyline of New York appear-I could see ing through the mist." After eight days in the world's largest city, Gull-Mari came to Salem where she was confronted with many new things: 90-degree weather in October, a different kind of educational spstem, dormitory life, assignments and classes to attend, and churchgoing on Sunday.

Americans are not more religious, however, concludes Miss Lundberg, except in theory. Standing firmly for non-segregation, Gull-Mari social pride and race prejudice."
Erlinda Aubueg of the Philippines spoke second and depicted life and customs in her homeland according to the questions posed by Salemites. Erlinda brought sighs from the crowd with the statement that in Philippine marriages "the bridegroom carries all the expenses.'



Dr. Todd

Alexander Pope and Horace Walpole. In a series of neat demonstrations, he shows the varied ends which advertisements can serve, and there are very few existing oiblioghaphies of authors from the 18th century onwards which could not receive beneficial revision from the application of his methods."

Students Talk Todd Publishes Religious Emphasis Week on Home Lands New Paper On Brings Dr. Boyd To Salem

Advertisements

The London Bibliographical Society has published a paper by Dr. William 1. Todd, head of the William 1. Todd, head of the Salem College English departments.

Dr. Boyd's theme for the week, 'God and My Personal Problems,' will be developed throughout the week in vespers, chapel programs and talks for the students. Under this general topic, Dr. Boyd will speak on "My Loyalties," "My Outlook," "My Love," and "Myself."

On Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday nights at 6:45 Dr. Boyd will be speaking informally in the Day Students' Center. Arrangements are being made for times when he will be able to talk with individual students and counsel them in various aspects of personal religious life.

Dr. Boyd, chairman of the Department of Religion at Carolina, has held similar positions at Davidson College and at Presbyterian College. A graduate of Presby-terian College and Princeton University, he received his doctorate at Union Theological Seminary in Richmond, Va.

Religious Emphasis Week is a period of the year greatly anticipated by Salemites. During this week, Dr. Boyd will become part of school life at Salem. He will live on campus in the Alumnae House and will be eating in the dining room.

All Salemites are invited to an informal coffee in honor of Dr. Boyd to be held in the Friendship Rooms of Strong after vespers on lics—the Old Church, the parlor of the Lick-Boner house, the Bro-Sunday night.

thers' House, the cemetery, the handmade staircases, octagonal Finance Board acteristic features of the com-Discusses Plans A short historical sketch of the settlement is also presented, in-

The fall meeting of the Finance Board was held Monday, October 18, in the Day Students Center, with Nancy Peterson, Treasurer of the Student Government, acting as Chairman.

Nancy explained the functions The Wachovia Historical Society during the meeting pictures of salem were shown... The Northerin New Jersey Club met today vening in the lecture room of the cience building. William Polk of Greensboro, author of Southern to them while she is in New York creating pictures of and purpose of the Finance Board which is composed of the treasurers of all campus organizations and the advisers of each group. The Student Budget for the present year has already been distributed to cook treasurer in the formations and purpose of the Finance Board which is composed of the treasurers of all campus organizations and the advisers of each group. The Student Budget for the present year has already been distributed to cook treasurer in the formations and purpose of the Finance Board which is composed of the treasurers. estimate slips and must be filed in Three representatives from the the Office of the Dean by October

> Nancy appointed Gertrude Johnson, Carolyn Kneeburg, and Maggi Blakeney to evaluate this year's budget and to reapportion, if necessary, the budget for 1955. It was re-emphasized in the meeting that all projects to raise Mrs. Joseph Addison Vance, Jr., be approved by the Board. Nancy class of '24, will represent Salem urged all members to keep an itemized list of expenditures from day to day.

A meeting has been planned for the spring, when outgoing treasurers will help orientate the incoming

Benefit To Be Held

The Winston-Salem Club of the Salem College Alumnae Association will sponsor a benefit bridge at 8:00 p.m., Thursday, October 28, in the Day Students' Center.

Proceeds will be used to help establish a scholarship for a day student. Co-chairmen are Mrs. Herbert Vogler, Jr., and Mrs. Paul W. Snyder. A local department store will give a fashion show with models from the Winston Club.

Refreshments will be served from a snack bar and local business concerns will donate door and table prizes. Invitations were mailed early this week.

Salemites are invited to come; tickets may be bought from Peggy Hawkins for \$.75 per person.



Medlin and Sandresky to Give Joint Recital on Monday Night

Charles Medlin, cellist, and Cle- vard University. mens Sandresky, pianist, will present a joint recital at 8:30 p.m., on Monday, Oct. 25, in Memorial Hall. This is the second in a series of Salem faculty recitals.

Mr. Sandresky is Dean of the School of Music. Mr. Medlin is a member of the Salem music faculty and instructs students in

piano and violin-cello. A native of High Point, Mr. Medlin attended the University of North Carolina and the Julliard School of Music. He has been a cellist in the North Carolina and Indianapolis symphonies.

Mr. Sandresky is a graduate of Dartmouth College and has studied at the Longy School of Music, the Julliard School of Music, and Har-

Their program is as follows: Sonata in G minor..... Eccles

Largo Allegro con Spirito

Sonata in D major, Op. 102, No. 2.....Beethoven

Allegro con brio

Adagio con molto sentimento d'affetto

Allegro fugato

Soirs Etranger, Op. 65..... Louis Vierne

(Four pieces for Violincello and

I. Grenade

II. Sur le Leman

III. Venise

IV. Steppe Canadien

Requie brosCassado

cluding present plans for nearcomplete restoration by 1966, Old Salem's 200th anniversary.

ews

munity.

held its annual meeting Tuesday evening in the lecture room of the science building. William Polk of Greensboro, author of Southern Accent, was principle speaker. Professor Donald M. McCorkle, a member of the Salem College faculty, spoke briefly on his research in early Moravian music.

shops uptown have brought to rehearsal a variety of dresses from which the Choral Ensemble will which the Choral Ensemble will choose a standard outfit. Members of the group served as models.

The Charlotte Alumnae Club will hold a meeting on Oct. 28. Dr. Gramley, Miss Marsh, Erlinda Abueg, Maria Ines Astorga Rojas, and Gunnel Maria Lundberg will attend the meeting . . . The Lehigh Alumnae Club met on October 16;

Home Church To Hold Class

The Home Moravian Church has announced the organization of a mixed Sunday School class for young people of college age. An invitation is extended to interested year-in October and April. Salem students who would like to

The class will be conducted as a discussion group with varied will be a rotation of adult leaders.

The class will meet at 9:45 each Sunday morning in the Rondthaler Memorial Building across from Memorial Hall. Students will be buses and attend church uptown.

next week.

Briefs

Dr. Boyd

"Life" Feautues

A picture story on the restora-tion of Old Salem is appearing in

the current issue of Life magazine,

The article, one of Life's "visits", is entitled "Moravian Town Re-

prieved" and shows pictures of

typical Old Salem scenes and re-

Old Salem

dated Oct. 25:

First Baptist Church met with the 29. Salem Baptist Student Union on Tuesday afternoon in the Friend-

College on November 4 at the inauguration of Charles S. Kramer as president of the General Assemblies Training School in Richmond, Va.

The Board of Trustees scheduled a meeting for today in the office building with Dr. R. Gordon Spaugh presiding. The Capital Funds Program, headed by Dr. Gramley, was on the agenda. The board members were to dine in the Club Dining Room at 6:00 p.m. with members of the administrative staffs of the Academy and College. The board meets twice a

On Wednesday, Dr. Gramley spoke at the Academy in connection with the United Funds camtopics of interest to students; there paign. His talk concerned the tributions of the student body to charitable organizations.

The faculty met at 7:30 p.m., Thursday in the Friendship Rooms dismissed in time to board the of Strong for another of their self-study programs.